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Willingham British School Trust is a registered charity set up over 40 years ago to award educational grants to benefit the young people of the village through individual or institutional funding applications.
The Trustees can report another busy and successful year.  They have met three times in the past year, in April, October and January.   In the past year the Trustees have held their meetings in the Willingham Youth Trust premises at the Ploughman Hall. The support of the officers of the Youth Trust is gratefully acknowledged.  David Carlton has been nominated by the Parish Council and appointed as a new Trustee. 
Interest in the Trust’s activities remains robust.  Reports of the Trust’s meetings and dates of meetings of the Trustees continue to be placed in the Willingham News and on the Willingham Facebook page.  To increase the number of applications received from young people starting their undergraduate university and apprenticeship programmes notices of the Trust’s funding have recently been sited in the Library and Post Office.  The Trustees thank the staff of the Library and Post Office for allowing this.
Of the funds distributed by the Trustees during 2019-2020 just over one third has been given in grants to Cottenham Village College, providing continuing support for its ongoing library upgrade.  This upgrade is required to enable pupils to meet adequately the demands of the new national curriculum. 
Most grants from the Trust this year were made to support individuals starting their University programmes. The Trust awarded grants to University undergraduates studying Geology, Geography, Audio and Music Technology and Primary Education at Royal Holloway University of London, Trent, Winchester and Brighton Universities.  Two travel grants were also awarded.  The first contributed to the costs of a period of postgraduate research at the National Library, Athens and the second supported the costs of an undergraduate placement at the University of Guelph, Canada.  

The Trust continues to demonstrate its compliance with the current regulatory environment.  The Annual Return to the Charity Commission has been completed successfully.   
This Report has been prepared during the quite exceptional impact on our lives provided by the COVID-19 pandemic.  The Trustees remain confident that despite this they will continue to provide positive support in the coming year for educational activities which will help to enrich and support the life of Willingham’s young people.   Potential applicants for grants to support general educational costs or travel associated with education are always advised to approach any of the Trustees with early enquiries so that the appropriateness of any funding request can be given proper and prompt consideration.
Ray Croucher
Secretary, Willingham British School Trust
